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Re:  Rocky Mountain Power’s Fourth Annual Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan 

Act Program Status Report; Docket No. 21-035-29 
 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Rocky Mountain Power’s (RMP) April 
29, 2021 filing of its Fourth Annual Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan Act (“STEP”) 
Program Status Report (“Report”). The Report was filed pursuant to the PSC’s orders in Docket 
Nos. 16-035-36 and 18-035-16.1 The PSC also reviewed the June 2, 2021 comments filed by the 
Division of Public Utilities (DPU) and the Office of Consumer Services (OCS) and RMP’s June 
17, 2021 reply comments and June 22, 2021 correction to its reply comments. 
 

DPU provides a summary of the PSC’s orders in this docket as well as accounting and 
implementation information for each program. DPU also comments on minor errors in data 
related to an account analysis for the Utah Solar Incentive Program (USIP). DPU states RMP has 
complied with the PSC’s Orders related to STEP reporting and therefore recommends the PSC 
acknowledge RMP’s Report.  

 
OCS states that the Report generally complies with the reporting template approved by 

the PSC however the level of detail reported varies greatly from project to project. OCS 
recommends RMP file supplemental information regarding the Panguitch Solar and Battery 
Storage Project (“Panguitch Project”) with the level of detail similar to that of the Soleil Project. 
OCS further states certain pages are missing from the Report and recommends RMP file the 
missing pages if applicable.  

 

                                                 
1 In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan Act Initiatives, Docket No. 
16-035-36; and Rocky Mountain Power’s First Annual Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan Act Program 
Status Report, Docket No. 18-035-16. 
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In its reply comments RMP provides corrected USIP information and associated work 
papers, and the omitted pages identified by OCS. Regarding OCS’s request pertaining to the 
Panguitch Project, RMP explains it continues to work with the battery supplier on the battery 
control system and that it anticipates preparing a final report on the Panguitch Project by the 
beginning of August 2021. RMP commits to filing the report once it is finalized. 
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the Report, DPU’s and OCS’s comments and 
recommendations, and RMP’s reply comments and reporting commitment, the PSC 
acknowledges the Report as complying with PSC’s relevant STEP reporting requirements.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#319254 


